## PAPERBACK COLLECTION - RECENT ADDITIONS

Sir Francis Chichester: Gipsy Moth Circles the World.

James Herriot: All Creatures
Great and Small.

John G. Fuller: Hunt for a New Killer Virus.

Saul Bellow: Henderson the Rain King.

Kurt Vonnegut: Breakfast of Champions.

John Updike: Rabbit Redux.

Thomas Wolfe: The Web and The Rock.

Taylor Caldwell: Testimony of Two Men.

Helen MacInnes: The Snare of the Hunter.

Richard Adams: Watership Down.

Please bring suggestions for titles you would like to see on the new paperback shelf to me.

Karin Sandvik

THE

NEWSLETTER

GREEN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES

BEAN

## PAPER RECYCLING PROJECT

The University is no longer recycling paper. I have made arrangements with the Volunteers of America and they will come to King Library every Tuesday to pick up paper to be recycled. We will save the same kind of paper, and please remove staples and carbons. Cliff Black has agreed to give his support to the project and will pick up paper from the branch libraries to bring to King South loading dock, where the Volunteers will load it.

Karin Sandvik

### STAFF ORGANIZATION PROGRAM

On Wednesday, April 23, Mr. Charles Hinds, State Librarian, will speak to the U.K. Library Staff Organization on the activities of the State Library and Archives. The program will begin at 3:00 p.m. in the Gallery located in M.I. King North. Refreshments will follow at 4:00 p.m. in the Solarium. All interested persons are invited to attend.

## RECEPTION FOR DEAN ALLEN

To The Library Staff:

The Faculty and Students of the College of Library Science request the pleasure of your company at a reception in honor of Dean Lawrence A. Allen Wednesday, the thirtieth of April Spindletop Hall four to six p.m.

#### STAFF DEVELOPMENT TASK FORCE

The M.R.A.P. Staff Development Task Force will soon begin interviews of the library staff in an effort to gather information concerning current staff development activities. Ideally, the Task Force should interview everyone. To be practical the Task Force will define groups and individuals to represent the entire library staff in the findings. If you feel that you would like to be interviewed and the Task Force does not contact you soon, please feel free to discuss a possible interview with any of the following by Wednesday, April 23, 1975.

Lynn Anders
Jennifer Coffman, Chairperson
Harry Gilbert
Sally Johnson
Lynn Shrewsbury

#### M.R.A.P. STATUS REPORT

Phase V of M.R.A.P. is now underway, i.e., Task Forces: Organization, Staff Development, and Leadership & Supervision. The Study Team would ask that the staff give the same support and enthusiasm in this Phase that was exhibited in Phase IV.

The reports from Phase IV are nearing the stage where they can be made available to the entire staff. The time of release and places of access will be announced soon.

## TECHNICAL SUPPORT CHANGES

In anticipation of the arrival of the C.R. Terminals for Solinet and the move of the Periodicals into the Central Serials area the appointments of Mary Welch as head of the Periodicals - C.S.R. Unit and Gail Kennedy as head of the Solinet Processing Unit will become effective Monday, April 28. On the same date Susan McCargar will assume the position of Head of Acquisitions. Planned staff changes not effective at this time are:

Frances Kelley - To Acquisitions
Loraine Noel - To Cataloging
Libby Giles - To Solinet
Lynn Anders - To Solinet
Myra Coomer - To Periodicals

These changes will take place as the new units take on their full functions.

P.W.

## ART LIBRARY SECURITY

On Friday, during vacations, and during the summer session, when the door is locked at 5:00 p.m. a security problem is caused by staff members who exit through the Art Library. When the door is opened from the inside and allowed to swing shut it does not always relock. Any staff member who uses the Art Library as an exit should take the extra precaution of pushing the door shut from the outside.

# U.K. ADVANCE BLOOD DONOR GROUP I.D. CARDS

A memo concerning new policies for the U.K. Blood Donor Group was distributed to all the faculty and staff with the February 1975 paychecks. In accordance with a recent memo from Mr. G.B. Miller, Jr., Director of Personnel, temporary I.D. cards have been mailed to the eligible Library staff members. The memo states:

Upon receipt of the card, the employee should sign it in the space provided for their signature. As other employees complete the one year of service required for membership in the group, the Personnel Division will forward I.D. cards to them. After the blood donation has been made, a permanent plastic I.D. card will be made by the Central Kentucky Blood Center and distributed by the University Personnel Division.

Any questions relative to the operation of the Blood Donor Group should be directed to the Staff Benefits Section, phone 257-2831.

### FILM

A film entitled WE WANT TIME TO THINK will be shown Friday, April 18 in Room 504 (Old Rarebook Room) at the following times:

A - L 3:00 p.m.

M - Z 3:30 p.m.

All interested staff members are encouraged to attend.

